May 20, 2011

UPDATE
Strawberry Fire Protection District

Board of Directors meeting

May 17, 2011

All Board members and Secretary Shelly Kendall were present.

There were two guests.

Correspondence: 

 The SFPD has received the fully executed copy of the “Fire Protection and Emergency Services Agreement with Tuolumne County to provide fire protection and medical first responder and rescue service to the Strawberry Fire Protection District.

1.  Reports of Standing Committees:

a. Dee Martin reported on the volunteers activities and the fact that our first volunteer, Nicole Smith, will be graduating from the Joint Basic Training Academy on June 2nd.  She also reported that the County Joint Powers Agreement task group will start meetings in June and that we may bring an additional representative.
2.  Old Business

a. Ron Fink, Pinecrest Station Fire Captain, was present to advise us of the necessary equipment for our volunteers in order to work with Tuol. Co. Fire.  He also provided us with a list of equipment needed on our fire trucks and other requirements in order to meet the Type 3 and Type 4 ratings.

b. A proposal to create information packets to deliver to homeowners in our District regarding fire safety, defensible space, and other fire information was discussed.  It was decided to purchase litter bags to use to distribute the materials and Buffy Bandley will be taking the lead on this project.

c. A revised “Rules of Conduct” document was presented and adopted by the Board.

d. The Board voted to purchase memberships in the California State Firefighters Assn. for our volunteers.

e. Lee Dempsey reported that we are on the agenda for the Pinecrest Permittee’s Assn. meeting in May to update them on our activities.

3.  New Business:

a. The Board reviewed the quotations for necessary safety equipment for the volunteers and voted to purchase Self Contained Breathing apparatus, helmets, radios and vests for the two new volunteers.

b. The purchase of tee shirts to be used as a uniform for the volunteers was discussed and tabled for sometime in the future.

c. It was discussed and approved that all district files will now be located at the Fire Station.  The office has been cleaned, a new desk obtained and all the files have been reviewed and organized.  The secretary will have the responsibility to maintain our records.
d. The budget process for the next fiscal year was discussed.  Directors Bandley and Weaver will put together a proposed budget.  All Directors are to bring any special needs requests to the June meeting for discussion and the Board will approve a proposed final budget.  That proposed budget will be available to the public for review and comment and the final approval will be made at the July meeting.

e. The Board agreed that at this time there will not be a second monthly Board Meeting as suggested.  We will, however, hold special meetings to plan and discuss any projects or events as needed.  The Board then identified and prioritized a list of activities that need to be addressed in the near future.
4.  Directors Reports;

a. Director Bandley reported on the budget.  Through March the District has spent $20,774.00.  Included in this amount has been $4227.00 which has been spent on volunteer costs ( training pay, gear, Academy mileage and medicals). 
The Board of Directors again thanks you for your interest and if you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact them through their email account – strawberryfire85@gmail.com or by phone to any of the directors.

The next meeting of the Board will be on June 21st.   Time and location to be announced.
